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April 20, 1995 

Dr. George P. Rejebian 
Chairman, Parish council 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

St. Gregory the Illuminator Church 
12 Corbett Avenue 
Binghamton, NY 13903 

Dear Dr. Rejebian: 

We have received the Report of the Annual Assembly of your Church 
which took place on December 4, 1994; wherein you have submitted 
the names of the three newly-elected members to your Parish 
Council. 

We bring to your attention the following points in your report: 

1. The election of Assembly Officers should have been by secret 
ballot. 

2. In the absence of a full-time pastor the secretary should 
have signed page 12 of the report for the Diocesan Council. 

3. The 1994 dues in the amount of $243.00 should be paid up. 

4. The Auditing Committee should have identified the books 
which were audited. 

Otherwise, we approve the following newly-elected Parish Council 
members: 

Dr. Vahe Garabedian 
Lucas Sarkisian 
Ursula Findikyan 

Kindly send to the Diocese at your earliest convenience the 
names, addresses and telephone numbers of the new officers o f 
your Parish Council. 

We extend our blessings to the new officers of your Parish 
Council and the members of your community and pray for your 
continued success in all your endeavors. 

With prayers, 

Ab~. ~, SS 
Archbishop Khajag 
Primate 

\ 

Barsamian 
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